MCCI Board of Directors Meeting
34 Second Street, Turners Falls MA
 Minutes - March 3, 2010

Members Present: Mik Muller, Anne Harding, Linda Downs-Bembury, Donna Festinger, Michael Langknecht, Charles Kelley, Brent Eaton

Staff Present: Robin Mide, Dean Garvin

Meeting called to order at 6:07 PM

Linda made a motion to approve the November 18, 2009 minutes
Mike L. seconded the motion.  
The motion was unanimously approved,
Treasurer’s Report

As of January 1, 2010 MCCI has $23,632.59 in the capital grants account and over $26,000 in the operating and management account.

MCCI Business

Staff Report 

See attached

Mass Access

Mik made a motion to join Mass Access for $100 a year.  Mass Access is the Massachusetts community access organization.   
Mike L. seconded the motion.  
The motion was approved unanimously.
Lease for the premises
Mik made a motion to accept a 4 year contract with the Franklin County Regional Housing Authority contingent on the FCRHA taking full financial responsibility for a new secure door into the new space and the contracting work necessary to connect the old studio with the new space.   The contract includes the current 851 sq ft of space plus additional 144 sq ft of space adjacent to the studio in the Crocker building.  The monthly rent for the new space as well as the current space will be $1,105 per month for the first year with a 4% increase each additional year thereafter for four years. In addition, there will be a monthly surcharge of 6% of the actual heat bill for the building.
Kelley seconded the motion
The board discussed moving to another building, but found that the money needed to move would be prohibitive and limited suitable spaces were available. Moving the station would entail Comcast moving the headend to the new building as well as the cost of remodeling the new space.  The board decided to stay in the current space even though the rent was considered too high.
The motion was approved with 1 opposed.  
Agreement with the Brick House Community Center

Mik made a motion to accept the contract with the Brick House Community Resource 

Center for business support services as written.

Second Kelley

Motion passed unanimously
Kelley made a motion to send Michael Bosworth a letter thanking him for outstanding service as the MCCI business support person.

Mik Second

Motion passed unanimously
The board discussed whether to buy an additional rider of $25,000 to our insurance policy for equipment taken off premises.  More information needed. No decision was made.

Mik suggested MCTV sponsor a down hill soap box derby in September to take place in Turners Falls.  No decision was made. 
Mike L made a motion to give the staff a 2.5%  cost of living increase in salary retroactive to January 1, 2010.

Second Linda

Motion passed unanimously
Discussion:  
The MCCI annual report is due.



Personnel Policies, By-laws and Station Rules and Procedures need to be 


reviewed

The next MCCI meeting of the Board of Directors will take place March 31, 2010 at 34 Second Street, Turners Falls at 6:00 PM 
Kelley made a motion to adjourn

Brent Second

Motion passed unanimously
Meeting adjourned 7:17 PM

